Brassica rapa Genome Sequencing Project: meeting of the Management Committee

Ian Bancroft 12/04

The meeting was held: 9:30 – 11:00 p.m. Sunday 24th October 2004 in Geumjandi, Yousung Hotel, Daejon, Korea

Attending: Jinling Meng, Chris Town, Yong Pyo Lim, Rod Snowden, Dave Edwards, Jacqueline Batley, Masashi Hirai, Graham King, Michel Renard, Beom-Seok Park, Andrew Paterson 
The name given to the genome sequencing effort was revisited and it was agreed to adopt the title “Brassica rapa Genome Sequencing Project”.  It was decided that a Management Committee should coordinate its activities and its composition and remit were discussed.  GK was asked to develop draft description.  Draft (with minor revisions by IB) attached.

Concern was expressed about the lack of participation of the Canadian scientists in the meetings of the Multinational Brassica Genome Project Steering Group and the Brassica rapa Genome Sequencing Project Management Committee.  Concern was also expressed about the apparent lack of progress in participation in the communal genome sequencing effort.  It was suggested that it may be necessary to formally contact the Canadians and request a written reply to the committee detailing plans and progress.

The prospect of suggesting that NSF organise a community meeting was discussed, but it was decided to wait longer before doing this.  It was mentioned that a stakeholder meeting and white paper may be required prior.

BSP reported that 30 BACs had been sequenced from cytogenetic chromosome 1.  DE offered to map the sequenced BACs onto the CK population.  It was agreed that there should be a consistent nomenclature between cytogenetic and physical maps.

It was agreed that the original plan for the genome sequencing programme should be changed. BSP’s group would sequence 500 seed BACs from across the genome.  These clones would be positioned on the genetic map by a collaborative effort involving DE, YPL and Graham Teakle (W-HRI).  Others would contribute as well if they can.

YPL agreed to establish a BAC register web site and keep up to date with progress on end sequencing and complete BAC sequencing.

It was agreed that people need not annotate BAC sequences before depositing them in public databases.

It was agreed that YPL would take over as chair of the Management Committee at the next meeting. 

